January 21, 1929. Dr. Benjemin White, Director, Antitoxin and Vaccine Laboratory. 375 South Street, Jamaica Plain, Mass. · My dear Dr. White: As indicated in my latest annual report, the necessity has arisen for the employment of en additional technician in the Wassermann Laboratory. Therefore, I recommend that provision be made, by an emergency appropriation or otherwise, for nine hundred dollars (\$900.00) for the employment of such an individual on a full time besis, at that rate. Very truly yours, WAH: HBS